
 

 
October 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 
 
I pray this letter finds you well. Since we came back to 
Honduras, we have been busy with the construction of our 
church kitchen. It is going to be a blessing for our church and 
will help to feed people in our community and city. We have 
made some progress and can’t wait to finish it and use it for His 
glory! 

Last month, we had our second Couples’ Conference. Bro. & Mrs. 
John Francis were our speakers. We had a good attendance, 
including many new couples. I believe some marriages were saved, 
while other marriages were strengthened. 

We also started our Christian 
school. It is something we have 
wanted to do for a long time. I 
believe it was God’s timing. 

Having a Christian school is a great need. I believe God will use it for His glory. We have 
four students and two teachers! The cost of tuition is $160 a month, we have several children 
that would like to attend but do not have the money to do so. If you would like to help a child 
attend our Christian school, please contact me at my email: osmin.gutierrez@fbmi.org 

People continue to get saved every week. Last week, I had the joy of baptizing a teenager 
and two kids who had recently trusted Christ as their Saviour. 

Thank you for your prayers 
and financial support. May 
God bless you and continue 
to use you. 
 
Truly,  
 
 
 
Osmin Gutierrez 
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